

Porsche Club of America Shenandoah Region



Minutes of the February 9, 2015 SHN Board Meeting

I. Officers Present

Clint Shuler (President)
Carey Lockhart (Treasurer)
Sherry Westfall (Past President)

Rick Ebinger (Autocross) Hank Weil (Membership) Jim Condon (Webmaster)

II. Old Business

- A. We still need a social chair. Hank Weil is willing to help with events but does not want to be the chair.
- B. All 2014 sponsorship funds have been collected.
- C. Recent events:
 - 1. Clint Shuler, Phillip Noel, Erik Boody, Jim Condon, and Sherry Westfall went to the Zone 2 Presidents' Meeting in Winchester.
 - 2. The Holiday Party was successful. Erik Boody and Rick Ebinger designed and manufactured excellent laser-cut plexiglass awards. Members appreciated the club subsidies for dinners and the open bar. The 2015 Party will be at Michie Tavern.
 - 3. 22 members went to the Lewis Ginter Botanical Garden GardenFest of Lights on December 14.
 - 4. The Annual Planning Meeting on Saturday, January 3 went well. The Porsches & Pastrami event committee was formed. Raif Antar presented great food, again.

- A. Treasurer's Report: There was little activity in January. The 2015 beginning balance is \$16,033.
- B. Membership Report: Total=414, Primary=251, Affiliate=163 (February 2) Hank is creating a PCA membership anniversary list to recognize long-term members in our region.
- C. Decided to have a Volunteer Training Workshop at Durty Nelly's Pub at 10:30 AM on Sunday, March 8, just prior to Porsches & Pastrami.
- D. Blue Ridge Region is hosting a Tire Rack Street Survival School on Sunday, May 17. We should ask Shenandoah members to help as instructors and volunteers. The experience will help us to host our own event next year.
- E. The date and location of the next Board meeting are both TBD. We may try some conference calls because board members live so far apart.
- F. On Saturday, February 21 we will have a DE Tech Inspection Tech Session at Flow Porsche of Charlottesville.
- G. On Saturday, April 25, Paul Overstreet will host a tech session at his shop in Gordonsville. Hank and Rick recommend tech sessions that teach members how to do work themselves (e.g., change brake pads, understand tires).
- H. The Zone 2 PCA DE is on March 13 15. Volunteers are needed for registration, tech, and staging/pit out.
- I. Randy Bell will lead the New Kent Tour on Saturday, March 21.
- J. Rick will continue to design our autocrosses for fun and teaching new drivers, not necessarily to comply with formal rules, classes, and points. Formal autocrosses can enter SCCA races. Rick said that the Blue Ridge Region SCCA proposed to have a joint autocross with Shenandoah. We declined for PCA insurance and other reasons. The Autocross Test, Tune, and School is set for Saturday, April 11.
- K. Sherry Westfall needs a committee of volunteers to help Alex Smith organize RPM this year. The RPM concours has grown to the point that we will need to create new classes, preferably based on the PCA Parade classes. It's time to start signing up sponsors. Hank Weil agreed to help with the concours awards.
- L. The 20th Anniversary party will probably be at the home of Steve and Denise England, on Roseland Road in Nelson County. The tentative date is Saturday, August 8, with Sunday, August 9 being a rain date. PCA National gave us 400 "inside" static-cling 20th-anniversary stickers, which we will hand out at upcoming events. We also received two anniversary banners. M. The Board approved purchasing 8 printed copies of the 2015 PCA "Region Procedures Manual" at about \$20 each.
- N. "Wordplay" is a trivia quiz event supporting a local charity for literacy. It costs \$500 to enter, but PCA national subsidizes most of it. We need a team of three volunteers to enter.

Jim Condon Webmaster Shenandoah Region, Porsche Club of America